

Jan. 04, 1991

Clifton Bullock
Washin on Heights
United hurch
153 N. ood St.
Battle reek, MI. 49017

Dear M Bullock:

Don' | even try it! In your article printed in the Battle Creek figurer, Dec. 23, 1990 PllA, you stated that you were "President" of the Ministerial Alliance where most of the churches in this area are members"---That is far from the truth. There are more white churches and there are more white people in the Washington Heights area than Black; And, we don't intend to let you, Bill Boards and Maude Bristol pull anymore tricks on us. In that same article you stated that you are a member of the North Central Neighborhood Planning Council. Then you cannot claim that you did not know that Bill Boards, who is also a member, reported to the council that a petition is being circulated... members of the North Central Neighborhood Council should attend city commission meetings. That on 11-27-1990, The revised city commission resolution 442 appointed(bribed) Steve Lee, another member of the N.C. Neighborhood Planning Council, to the electrical board of the Area Metropolitan Services Agency(AMSA).

The petition that Bill Boards spoke of at the North Central Neighborhood Planning Council meeting was given to him, at a meeting held at the Mt. Zion AME Church by the Organization S.T.O.P. Start Thinking Of People, on 11-14-1990 by Carl Brown, Sec/Treas. of S.T.O.P. Some 20 or more people witnessed that fact---by both Black and White members of S.T.O.P.

Bill Boards and his positions with W.E.R.A. and the Neighborhood Planning Council #2 and the Ministerial Alliance, on Nov. 20, 1990, led the way for the city commission to violate our Constitutional Rights under the 1st Amendment: "To peacably assemble and to petition the government for a redress of grievances."